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Our Dying Economy

The National Employment Law Project has a report
showing how this Depression is hollowing out
middle class jobs, with 8.4% of all middle wage
jobs gone (and that’s on top of a process that
had already started before the Depression). One
profession that has shown growth among middle
wage jobs, though, is “bailiffs, correctional
officers, and jailers”–they make up over 81,000
of the news jobs. Sarah Jaffe has more.
Meanwhile, ALEC is pushing policies that allow
private prisons to employ inmates at less than
prevailing wages, effectively undercutting real
businesses.

The DC Circuit has shot down an SEC rule that
would make it easier to get dissident Directors
in corporate board elections. To back it’s
decision, the panel seems to have badly cherry-
picked studies to claim that giving stockholders
greater say in corporate governance is a bad
thing.

Obama missed an opportunity to blame Republicans
for letting Delta’s union-busting get in the way
of FAA reauthorization–and instead losing
billions in the process. Instead, he blamed
Congress generally.

Reuters reports on reverse mergers, in which
companies use dormant shell companies to get
listed on US exchanges, while avoiding the
scrutiny an IPO would require. Of 122 Chinese
companies that used reverse mergers to list on
US exchanges, they have lost $18 billion in
market capitalization.

Our Dying Empire

David Axe reports that the arms we’re giving to
African troops to fight al-Shabaab in Somalia
ending up in al-Shabaab’s hands; the troops are
selling the weapons because their paychecks are
withheld from them.

https://www.emptywheel.net/2011/08/03/links-8311/
http://www.nelp.org/page/-/Final%20occupations%20report%207-25-11.pdf?nocdn=1
http://www.alternet.org/story/151888/how_recession_is_hastening_the_wal-martization_of_america?page=1
http://www.thenation.com/article/162478/hidden-history-alec-and-prison-labor
http://dealbook.nytimes.com/2011/07/27/proxy-access-in-limbo-after-court-rules-against-it/
http://www.nationaljournal.com/whitehouse/president-obama-s-wednesday-remarks-on-the-faa-and-congress-20110803
http://www.reuters.com/article/2011/08/01/us-shell-china-idUSTRE7702S520110801
http://www.wired.com/dangerroom/2011/08/u-s-weapons-now-in-somali-terrorists-hands/


Joshua Foust looks at how a shift of aid–things
like USAID–to the Defense budget just as we
start talking about cutting big money from
national security puts such aid at risk.
Meanwhile, Nancy Youssef catches the Republicans
doling out an extra $50 billion to DOD.

In 2009, USA Today reported that retired
officers were getting up to $330/hour to consult
with DOD on things like weapon systems as part
of a mentor system. So DOD passed rules that
required those retirees to reveal their ties to
defense contractors. The result? Most of the
participants–all but 20 of the 158 mentors in
the program when they first identified this
gravy train in 2009–have left the program. (h/t
POGO) No wonder Republicans are working so hard
to prevent Obama from passing an Executive Order
requiring transparency on other
contracting–because transparency actually works.

Justice and Injustice

Radley Balko writes about Corey Maye’s return
home after being released from death row.

Rummy’s effort to claim qualified immunity in a
suit a US citizen filed for the abuse he was
subjected to at Camp Cropper has failed. Here’s
the opinion.

Ron Wyden says he will block the Intelligence
Authorizaiton bill over FISA changes and
transparency. I hope he keeps his word.

http://www.pbs.org/wnet/need-to-know/voices/budget-cuts-by-scalpel-or-hatchet/10848/
http://www.mcclatchydc.com/2011/08/01/119061/who-gains-from-debt-deal-the-pentagon.html
http://www.usatoday.com/news/military/2011-07-28-military-mentors-Pentagon-disclosure_n.htm
http://pogoblog.typepad.com/pogo/2011/08/private-finances-more-important-than-military-advice-to-retired-generals.html
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2011/07/31/homecoming-from-death-row_n_914470.html
http://blogs.mcclatchydc.com/law/2011/08/us-citizen-and-army-vet-claims-us-tortured-him-in-iraq.html#ixzz1TzsPnhII
http://www.emptywheel.net/wp-content/uploads/2011/08/110803-Doe-v-Rummy.pdf
http://www.latimes.com/news/politics/la-pn-wyden-fisa-20110802,0,310438.story

